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APRIL 7, 2022 

Welcome back to our newsletter, as we welcome in a new month!  Holy Week is just a few days away and our 

church is preparing for its first ñin-personò, Easter celebrations in three years!  In her Wardensô report this week, 

Penny Bourne updates us on the activities at the church this coming week.  Please remember as well that the final 

Après Ski Service takes place this Saturday at 5 p.m.  And with Sunday being Palm Sunday, we have included pho-

tos from our last Palm Sunday procession in 2019. 
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Wardens Update - April 8th, 2022 

As I write this, the sun is shining, the birds are singing and the daffodils are growing é 

surely winter is over!    

 

Amazingly, this will be our third Holy Week and Easter since the pandemic began, but hap-

pily this year our church is open for services.   With the easing of some regulations, there is 

now no pre-registration requirement to attend but masks must be worn at all times.  Seating is 

in every second pew, as marked, but please be be considerate to others who may still wish to 

be socially distanced.  These protocols will remain until May. 

 

Services for Holy Week and Easter will be live-streamed and can be accessed on the church 

website.  Again, we thank Fr. Doug, Rev. Sharon, Deacon Lorna, Keiko Kuepfer, Bill Pryde, 

Doug and Moira Southwell and Jason Michael for their work in providing this for us.   

 

The wardens normally meet on the first Wednesday of the month, so please contact one of us 

if there is something you would like raised at our next meeting.  Warden Kathi has done an 

amazing job of looking after repairs to our beautiful church building, and she will keep you 

updated on the progress of this. 

 

As we begin Holy Week, we cannot help but think of those less fortunate than ourselves.  

Please pray for those who find this time of year especially difficult, and perhaps make a do-

nation to our food drive for the Salvation Army Food Bank.  There are bins inside the doors 

on Elgin Street and the parking lot. 

 

Services:  Palm Sunday é   9:30 a.m. 

                 Maundy Thursday é. 7:00 p.m. 

                 Good Friday é.  10:00 a.m. 

                 Holy Saturday é. 7:00 p.m. at Prince of Peace, Wasaga Beach 

                 Easter Sunday é. 9:30 a.m. 

 

The wardens wish all our parishioners, families and friends a Blessed and Happy Easter and 

we look forward to worshipping together again. 

 

Submitted by Penny Bourne, Rectorôs Warden  



VIDEO-2021-12-04-10-57-59-1.mp4

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Our Green Team is preparing for the spring ñplantingò of the vegetable gardens.  This year the chair of the team is 

Jane McFarlane.  Jane takes over from Robert Wilkinson.  We are grateful for Robertôs leadership over the last few 

years.  As you know, the produce grown by our dedicated gardeners, helps support the Community Friendship Din-

ners at All Saintsô.  Thank you to members of our Green Team and to the members of the All Saintsô Gardening 

Group who also contribute to the natural surroundings of our church.  Our photos reflect the efforts of these two im-

portant groups at All Saintsô! 

 

To get you in a happy mood for spring, please click the following video link. 

 

 

 

2 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Susan Scouten and her team have been busy once again with the Entrées-to-Go  programme.  In her report, Susan also 

reminds us of the next Friendship Dinner on Wednesday, April 13th. 
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Entrées-to-Go Food Program & Cobs Bread 

Over 120 Frozen Single Serve Entrees plus all the donated Cob's Bread given out.  Please 

reply any time during the month if you would like Cob's Bread products.  

 

Next Community Friendship take-out dinner is Wednesday May 11th. Pre-order today. 

This take-out dinner is for YOU! Just reply to this email to order at sscouten1@gmail.com   

 

Please reply to Scott Houston sahouston@sympatico.ca if you would like to order one or 

more free 10lb bags of PEI potatoes for yourself or a needy person/family  Pick up will oc-

cur on Saturday April 23rd 10:30am - 11am  at All Saints' main entrance.  Deliver is avail-

able - Just ask!  

 

Thanks so much. There is an information page for the Food Ministry on the church Website 

www.allsaintscollingwood.com  Click on Ministries, Then click on Food Ministries.  

  

Here's how it all works: email sscouten1@gmail.com or call or text 705-441-1419 (Susan).  

Please keep donating! So appreciated and needed.  


